
 

 

 

  Please bring a breakfast or lunch dish to serve 6 

GUEST SPEAKERS: 

Pastors Clara and Richard 
Ruffin, retired teachers, and 
founders of the Open Door 
Ministry in Hartford, will  
present a Christmas 
devotional. 
 
Clara also served as the 
president of the Greater 
Hartford Chapter of CEAI 
and later as New England 
Coordinator for Christian 
Educators and Richard has 
been the treasurer.  She is an 
author of several books, 
poems, and greeting cards.  
Clara and Richard are 
cofounders of the Hartford 
Friendship Kid’s camp.  

 

JOIN US SATURDAY, DEC. 3, 2022 
10 AM – 12PM 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Come and celebrate: 
 Christmas Carols with the 
McMahon family, potluck, and 
devotional. 

Location: Morgan House- Next to the First 
Church of Wethersfield, 250 Main St., 
Wethersfield, CT 
 

Our	mission	is	to	Encourage,	Equip,	and	Empower	
Educators	according	to	Biblical	principles.		Meetings	
are	open	to	all	educators	(public	and	private),		
parents,	as	well	as	anyone	interested	in	education.		There	
is	no	charge	to	attend.	
	

Contact	for	information:	Colleen	Bjorbekk	(Hartford	
Chapter	President)				(860)	537-1609	
Our	website:	
	https://sites.google.com/site/ceaiofhartford	
	
CEAI	International	office:	 	 
 https://christianeducators.org/ 

 


